


This Week at Holy Souls . . .
CALENDAR

Church (CH); Parish Hall (PH); Allen Center (AC);
Gathering Room (GR); Eucharistic Chapel (EC);
Benedict House (BH); School (S)

Monday, May 4:

7am Mass, CH;

10am Seniors 1st Monday Cards, PH;

5:45pm Handbell Rehearsal, CH
Tuesday, May 5:

7am Mass, CH;

6pm Confirmation Informational Meeting

for Parents, PH

Wednesday, May 6:

9am Adoration, CH;

5:15pm Benediction, CH;

5:30pm Mass, CH;

7pm Parish Choir Rehearsal, CH
Thursday, May 7:

7am Mass, CH;

6pm Kindergarten Play, AC
Friday, May 8:

7am Mass, CH;

8:15am School Mass, CH
Saturday, May 9:

8am Mass, CH;

2:45pm Confessions, CH;

4pm Mass, CH
Sunday, May 10,
MOTHERS DAY:

8am Mass, CH,

followed by Coffee & Donuts, PH;
10am Mass, CH,
followed by Coffee & Donuts, PH;
5:30pm Mass, CH

Needed for 4pm, 8am & 10am Masses
COULD YOU HELP?

We need ushers at the 4pm Mass on Saturday and the 8am
and 10am Masses on Sunday. Ushers serve a very important
role in the Liturgy; they are important for safety, seating,
taking up the collection, and security among other things. If
we get enough parishioners to volunteer, men and women,
we could limit serving to once a month. At this time, some
ushers are serving almost every Sunday. We are a large
parish and hopefully some of you can come forward and
volunteer your time. Please contact Laura in the church office
or Pete Stabnick at 663-2032.

Liturgical Notes . . .

May 10, 2015
Gospel: John 15:9-17

Adults: How is love of others connected to love for God?

Children: How can | show Jesus’ love to others this week?

*To read Sunday’s readings online, go to
www.usccb.org/bible/readings/051015.cfm

LITURGICAL MINISTERS
SATURDAY, MAY 9, 4PM MASS
Servers: V. Boe, L. Bozeman, M. Magri, C. Thornton;
EMC: K. Mondy; Lectors: M. Hightower, R. Magri;
Ushers: C. & M. Donovan
SUNDAY, MAY 10, 8AM MASS
Servers: H. Handley, C. Marlow, C. Simmons,
J. Straessle; EMC: T. Kirchner;
Lectors: R. Keogh, W. Wolfenbarger;
Ushers: G. Hoffmann, B. Freville
10AM MASS
Servers: K. & K. Klugh, K. & R. Schaffhauser;
EMC: F. Kremers; Lectors: M. Rideout, H. Taillac;
Ushers: R. Pollard, C. Schaffhauser
5:30PM MASS
Servers: A. Baker, G. & G. Orellana, E. Straessle;
EMC: M. S. Whitelaw; Lector: N. Ferrara;
Ushers: J. Connell, W. Morris



Understanding My Value To
My Church Community

Laura Humphries, Parish Life Coordinator

When they had had their fill, he said to his disciples, “Gather
the fragments left over, so that nothing will be wasted.”
Jn 6:12

To Not Waste Our Abundance

For many years | had read this passage as a reminder of
the overflowing beneficence of God, the leftover loaves and
fish of Jesus’ miraculous feeding of that crowd as a beautiful
example of the saying that “God cannot be outdone in
generosity.” Reading the passage in this way, | have always
prayed to be as generous and hospitable as God. In recent
years, however, this passage speaks to my heart in another
way, and | learn from Jesus that God is also careful with
resources. He teaches me thrift and stewardship. Now my
prayer is that | may not waste what | have been given, and
that what | have in abundance, | may share. An excerpt

from Living Faith

We are supposed to use our gifts and talents in service to
Our Lord; if we don’t we are throwing them away, we are
wasting them. We are called to help those who cannot
help themselves with our resources; it is this simple. God
gives us gifts so that we can be the people we are; some of
us are better off than others and we are called to share our
wealth with those who need it. All of us have gifts and
talents, we have to discern what those gifts and talents are
and use them. The financial gifts are easy to determine, it
is the other gifts that need to be prayed about. How should
we serve God? What should we be doing to help our family,
our parish, our community? Once we determine what it is
we are called to do, we must make a plan and take action,
don’t sit back and say someone else can take care of it.

Take responsibility for being a Catholic, being one of God’s
children and live your faith. What are you called to do?
How has God asked you to be generous?

@) Little Rock
I IScripture Study

The premier Catholic Bible Study
—three million strong!

Come explore what the Gospels have to say about Jesus.
The summer Bible Institute sponsored by Little Rock
Scripture Study is June 19-21, 2015 at St. John Center in
Little Rock. Renowned biblical scholar, Fr. Donald Senior,
CP, will lead us through this powerful experience. Join with
adult Catholics from around the country for solid teaching,
prayer, and discussion. Paid registration of $100 is due by
Friday, June 5. Contact LRSS for more information (501-

664-6102 or Irss@dolr.org).

Robert Flynn

Memorial Golf

Tournament

Sponsored by the
Holy Souls Men’s Club

WHY: Robert Flynn Memorial
Scholarship Fund
(Funds scholarships at Holy Souls
School for 12 students per year.)
WHEN: Saturday, May 16, 2015
Shotgun Start - 1:00 p.m.
WHERE: Country Club of Ark.
in Maumelle
WHO: Individuals
and/or teams W U%
Scramble (4 Man)
COST: $85 per person
(individuals and/or teams welcome)
CONTACT: Jim Lareau - (501) 258-2422
or JLAREAU@travelers.com
FOOD: Following the tournament, there will be

a hamburger/hot dog dinner at the course
for all for all players. Tournament prizes
will also be awarded at the course.

HOLE SPONSORSHIP: $100
Name on sponsorship sign:
Contact person:
Address or email:
REGISTRATION: TEAM INDIVIDUAL
Name / Email:
@ $85
@ $85
@ $85
@ $85
TOTAL
CHECKS MADE PAYABLE TO:
Holy Souls Men’s Club

MAIL TO: Our Lady of Holy Souls,
1003 N. Tyler St., Little Rock, AR 72205
ATTN: Robert Flynn Memorial Golf Tourn.
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COLLECTIONS/STEWARDSHIP UPDATE

Mass attendance, April 4 & 5

Mass attendance, April 11 & 12
Mass attendance, April 18 & 19
Mass attendance, April 25 & 26

Diocesan Collections —
Holy Thursday - Seminarians
Good Friday - Holy Land
Rice Bowl

Weekend Collections —
April 4 & 5
April 11 & 12
April 18 & 19
April 25 & 26
Total April Collections
Total April Budgeted Collections

28,882
24,286
22,665
18,905
94,737

— )

$ 115.000

$1,108,648
$ 1,095,000
$ 13648

Actual Collections (7/1/14 - 3/31/15)
Budgeted (7/1/14 - 3/31/15)
Excess

Children’s collections - April 2014 $ 243

Thank you for supporting our church!

Catholic Kids Camp/VBS

If you are a student in Jr. High or High School and you want
to volunteer this summer with our program, please contact
Laura in the church office. You will need parental permission
to volunteer. Junior High student do earn service hours for
volunteering. The dates are June 15 through 18, 8:30am to
approximately 12:15 (until the children are picked up). We
still may need a few adult volunteers so there is still time to
sign up!

BE NICE TO OUR NEIGHBORS
When you come to Mass or parish events at Holy Souls,

please be respectful and kind to our neighbors. Do not
block their driveways!

The Catholic Diocese of Little Rock is committed to protecting

children and young people. If you are aware of abuse or have

been abused by clerics, Church volunteers or Church workers,

please contact the Vicar General for the Diocese of Little Rock

at (501) 664-0340 ext. 361, and the State of Arkansas Hotline
for Crimes against Children at 1-800-482-5964. For pastoral assistance please
contact the Victim Assistance Coordinators for the Diocese of Little Rock.
Drs. George & Sherry Simon at (501) 766-6001. Diocesan Offices: 2500 N.
Tyler Street, Little Rock, AR 72207.

-4-

Holy Souls This & That. ..

CONFIRMATION
INFORMATIONAL MEETING

FOR PARENTS

On Tuesday, May 5th, at 6:00 p.m. in the Parish Hall there
will be an Informational Meeting for parents of children who
are preparing for Confirmation this Fall.

Interested in being a Holy Souls Star?
Visit www.holysoulsschool for more information on how you
can contribute directly to Holy Souls School or enroll at
https://www.osvonlinegiving.com/690.
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CathohcArkansas

Sharing Appeal
If you have not returned your 2015 Catholic
Arkansas Sharing Appeal pledge card, it is not

too late to make a pledge. So far, 169
parishioners have pledged $58,260 which is
61% of our 2015 goal of $95,382.

The Shrine of
Our Lady of fée S o/y Qj‘oz//s

The Shrine of Our Lady
of the Holy Souls has
niches where the
photos of our de-
ceased lovedones are §
placed. The chapelis g
a place of prayer for
our loved ones, uniting
our prayers as a
community with the \ /3
prayers of Mary our patron and all the saints of heaven

You are invited to bring unframed photos to be displayed.
We have purchased frames and ask that you bring photos
that are either 4” x 6” or 5” x 7” as no other sizes can be
accommodated. Please bring photos to Church Office.

When you visit the shrine, you may also light a candle in
remembrances of deceased loved one. The candle holder
is located in front of the stained glass window as you enter
the shrine.



~ oYlories INeeded ~

about your favorite religious sister

This year, 2015 - “The Year for Consecrated Life”, is dedi-
cated to an important and rich aspect of Catholic life -- the
religious orders of men and women. Holy Souls Parish would
like to remember and honor these special people by collect-
ing stories of how they have influenced us -- they could be
funny stories (like a sister playing kickball) or serious sto-
ries (like words of wisdom that influenced you). These
stories will be compiled and kept as part of our history
and also shared with the religious communities who
commited their lives to serving us. Please send your stories
to the church office - cstabnick@holysouls.org.

Pray for . ..

OUR PARISHIONERS -- Jessica Odle Remsing; Aidan
Remsing; Jeffery Bowers; Rose Bartsch; Carl Grummer;
Luke Siria; John Lock; Millie McManus; Fred Kittler;
Dorothy Ehlebracht; Debbie Odle; Nathan Baltz; Jeanne
Kreth; Randy Prickett; Jason Brown; Frank Gerard;
Annabelle Giardina; Charles Lee; Kathleen Lee; Jim
Orsini; Sherry Wortsmith; Betty Hoyt; Bob Skarda;
David Murley; and Adrian Hardman.

OUR FRIENDS AND FAMILY MEMBERS -- Jimmy Fox;
Phil Marks; Larry Cross; Sis Stark; Richie Hambuchen,;
Kirk Workman; Joseph Cordell; Mark Cordell; and Bob
Hightower.

THOSE WHO HAVE DIED -- Randall Lee Grafe, brother-
in-law of Barbara Grafe, Angelo Paladino, cousin of Margaret
McGinness and Cindy Stabnick; and Ed Ussery, brother-in-
law of Tim Pinter, and uncle of Rachel & Roberto Pinter.

OUR SEMINARIANS -- Mario Jacobo, Luis Miguel Pacheco,
and Martin Siebold.

In order to keep our bulletin prayer list up-to-date for the sick, names
will remain on the list for four weeks. Then their name will be written in
the Book of Intercession where they will be remember during every
Mass. To continue for another four weeks, please call the church
office.
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JOB OPENING

Director of Development and Marketing

Our Lady of the Holy Souls School has an opening for a
Director of Development and Marketing. The Director of
Development and Marketing will be responsible for all
fundraising and events for the Monsignor Allen Trust and
Development Fund. He/She will be committed to the mission
and advancement of Our Lady of the Holy Souls Catholic
School. For more information or to submit a resume, please

email development@holysouls.org.

BROOMSTICKS NEEDED!

If you have an old broom or mop sticks that you can
give us, we need them to make spears for Catholic
Kids Camp/VBS this summer. If you have any please
just drop them off at the church office or in the servers
room in the church. Thanks so much!
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Thank you to Lynn Perrymore, Sue Riggin, Gayle Kordsmeier,
Leslie Magri, Becky May, Janet Rossi, Pat Vannatta, Karen
Richmond, Donna Bressinck, Ashley Gunderman, Amy
Bush, Megan Holt, Meghan Harper, Lynette Jack, Ashley
Cunningham, and Sandy Straessle for helping with the
funeral luncheon for the family of Martha Wiedower.

Thank you to Katrinka Mondy, Susanne Stabnick, and Cindy
Stabnick for helping Mary Carman with the refreshments
during the Parish Mission.

Thank you to Amanda Brooks, Wendy Floriani, Kathryn
Sutherland, Tamara Ketter for helping Mary Carman with
the Receptions following First Communion.

ﬁ

Petitions of the
Ministry of Praise

May, 2015

General Petition:

That, rejecting the culture of indifference, we may
care for our neighbors who suffer, especially the
sick and the poor.

Mission Petition:
That Mary’s intercession may help Christians in
secularized cultures be ready to proclaim Jesus.
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“l'in them and you in me, that they may be brought
in perfection as one, that the world may know

that you sent me.”
(John 17:23).

Thank you to the parents who helped with Friday’s Jr. High
CYM: Nancy Stewart, Anne Mines, Paul Mammarelli,
Celeste Barker, Linda Edwards, and Karolyn Thompson.

SENIOR HIGH CYM

CYM will meet Wednesday, May 6 for dinner, prayer &
ice breaker games to welcome the upcoming freshmen.
Hopefully we’ll be able to watch our Convention lip dub video!
Regular time, 7-8:30 pm.

Making summer plans? Don’t forget to schedule in the
Buffalo River Trip (Sunday, May 31-Wednesday, June 3)
and our McGehee, AR Mission Trip (Friday, June 5-
Tuesday, June 9).

Riverfest (May 22-24) sign ups are taking place now. If you
are interested in a free weekend pass and/or making CYM
money, sign up to work at the Official Riverfest merchandise
booth by calling Denise at the Parish. Adults needed for 2
hour shifts as well.

JUNIOR HIGH CYM

8™ Graders: If you are interested in going on our Sr. High
CYM Buffalo River trip this summer, (Sunday, May 31-
Wednesday, June 3), please get a registration form from
the Church office or from Denise. Cost for trip (includes a
day of canoeing, lodging at the Buffalo River Lodge — Jasper,
and meals) is $100.

8" Graders are invited to come to our Sr. CYM meeting
on Wednesday night, May 6. We will watch our convention

lip dub, share dinner and discussion. 7-8:30 pm.

Riverfest sign ups! See above in Sr. High information.

Visit us on

FACEBOOK

www.facebook.com/OLHSAR

Around the Diocese. . .

Widowed? Divorced? Separated? There is a special
heartache for those who find themselves single again. Now
there is help for the separated, divorced, and widowed. Allow
yourself to experience a weekend away for a lifetime of change.
Attend the Beginning Experience Weekend Retreat at Our Lady
Queen of Peace Retreat Center near Memphis in Tennessee.
Contact: Alma Abuelouf Telephone: 901-373-1224 Email:
alma.abuelouf@cc.cdom.org or Register on line: http://
www.cdom.org/Atimo_s/news/Registration-BEET.pdf.
Beginning Experience of West TN is a ministry of the Catholic
Diocese of Memphis in West TN Office of Family Life Ministries.

You Are Needed: Are you a people person loving, caring,
compassionate; wanting to share your God given talents with
those in need? Do you have even one morning a week to
share your gifts as a volunteer at CHI St. Vincent? You are
greatly needed as a presence to God’s people especially in
the waiting rooms and visiting patients through Guest Relations
with Sister Margaret, SCN. There are many ‘perks’ to being a
volunteer. Is God calling you? Know that your “Reward will be
great in Heaven.” If interested contact the volunteer office at
552.3550 — you will be rewarded.

REGISTRATION FOR NEW MEMBERS
Registration for new members is completed in the church office
or online by visiting our web page, www.holysouls.org. Please
contact the church office or go online at www.holysouls.org if
you have moved, changed your telephone number, moved
from your parent’s home or graduated from college.

RCIA

If you are interested in becoming Catholic, please call Anne
Thomisee in the church office.

RETURNING CATHOLICS

If you are interested in returning to the Catholic Church, please
call Anne Thomisee in the church office.

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION

Saturdays from 2:45 to 3:45pm and Wednesdays before First
Friday from 4:30 to 5:00pm or call the church office for an
appointment.

CHURCH VISITS

The Church is open from 7am-4pm (Monday, Tuesday, Thursday,
& Friday). Please enter through the chapel door after 9am. On
Wednesday, the Church is open from 9am till after the 5:30pm
Mass. Adoration is on Wednesday from 9am till 5pm.

BAPTISM

Baptisms are scheduled on an individual basis. Please call
the church office for more information.

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE

Contact the church office a minimum of six months in advance.

HOSPITAL STAYS

Please call the church office if you or someone you know is in
the hospital. We want to visit you and pray for you while you
are in the hospital.

NURSERY

The Nursery is available in the Parish Hall for your young
children (age 5 and younger) for all regular weekend Masses.
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y To read the daily reading online,
! ‘ L go to www.uscch.org/nab/today.shtml
Liturgy Schedule and Mass Intentions

Monday, May 4 Acts 14:5-18; Ps 115:1-4, 15-16; Jn 14:21-26
7:00 a.m. Mass Special Intention for Nick Kirchner by Nicki, Rick, Alex & Emily Ochterbeck
Tuesday, May 5 Acts 14:19-28; Ps 145:10-13ab, 21; Jn 14:27-31a
7:00 a.m. Mass Cal McCastlain by Ginger & Brian Quinn
Wednesday, May 6 Acts 15:1-6; Ps 122:1-5; Jn 15:1-8
5:30 p.m. Mass Marie Schulte by Holy Souls Parish
Thursday, May 7 Acts 15:7-21; Ps 96:1-3, 10; Jn 15:9-11
7:00 a.m. Mass Mimi & Harry Worley by Grace Nowak
Friday, May 8 Acts 15:22-31; Ps 57:8-10, 12; Jn 15:12-17
7:00 a.m. Mass Cyrilla Rockers by Scott & Lindsey Rockers
8:15 a.m. School Mass  Giosué Palmieri by Michela & Rebecca Solina
Saturday, May 9 Acts 16:1-10; Ps 100:1b-3, 5; Jn 15:18-21
8:00 a.m. Mass Freddie Howell by Nancy Bynum-Mack
4:00 p.m. Vigil Mass Special Intention for Joyce Dillingham by Joy, Jane, Mary & Ann
Sunday, May 10 SIXTH SUNDAY OF ADVENT - Acts 10:25-36, 34-35, 44-48; Ps 98:1-4; 1 Jn 4:7-10; Jn 15:9-17
8:00 a.m. Mass Micki Gangluff by Holy Souls Parish
10:00 a.m. Mass Intentions of Parishioners
5:30 p.m. Mass Rose Marie Miller by Carl & Bea Miller

ADDITIONAL MASS INTENTIONS:
Paul Biltz






